Beauty and the Beast
The Woodfield Entertainers

By

James Barry

Directed by Tanya McArthur

This review has been compiled from a DVD as I was not able to see the show owing to the snow and icy conditions. You will therefore appreciate that I can only judge from the DVD  and was not able to absorb the ‘atmosphere’ of the Pantomime which is such an important part of this genre of theatre.

I do not know if this was a Pantomime written especially for The Players or whether it was a professional one, (I did not have a programme). The story held together quite well, though I did think it was a little difficult to follow the plot from the Bottom house to the Beast’s castle.

Belle and Smelle, Cara and Dan  acted well. James as Claude was a bit hard to follow. The Beast, Neil, was good and Mel as Pierre played very consistently I liked her interpretation of the Beast’s servant. Sara and Jenny as the opposing ‘fairies’ had a hard job to do and Jenny a very difficult one. Carlos’ part as written was not easy to sustain but Jackson did his best with it. Dobbin was good with either  Penny, Nicky or Tim in the ‘skin’ The small parts of the town Crier and the Prince, Simon and Clare sustained their roles well. The chorus did not seem to have a lot to do as they were not on for many scenes. Denise as Lady Cha Cha was difficult to understand, I don’t really think she contributed much to the story-line, if this was how it was written it was not her fault. Of course Simon as the Phantom was really frightening!
I felt that the scenes at the castle were the best and this was largely due to Belle, Pierre and the Beast and Goody Two Shoes. The scenes in front of tabs were difficult to comprehend but then I wasn’t there and a video doesn’t give the best interpretation!

I did miss hearing any songs from musicals or standards, the numbers were not very “tuneful” and in the final scene I am afraid most of the chorus were not smiling! 

The scenery had been well thought out and executed. The costumes were good, though I did wonder why the fairies were not costumed consistently.  Make up was good.  Again because I was watching the video I felt that some of the men were relying on shouting to get their dialogue over and the then became harsh in tone; is voice projection a problem? I don’t know if there were any mikes or amplification.
Again you will appreciate that I could only comment from the video and perhaps I missed some things that you as players felt I should have commented on. A difficult genre – Pantomime -  and Tanya is to be congratulated in producing a show which judging by the audience participation was much appreciated.

I hope I can come and see you later on this year.

Helen Mills       NODA SE Area Rep

